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Dear Parents/Carers

Welcome to the Learning Tree information pack.

Please complete the enclosed forms with the details we need about you and your child.

Committee
The Learning Tree Nursery & Kid’s Club is a committee ran charity.  Our committee members, at present, are: -
Richard Bennington – Chairperson
Hannah Dean – Treasurer
Kaylee Russell – Secretary
Emma Raisbeck, Helen Kershaw, Greg Chapman, and Sian Whelan – parent members
We welcome new members so if anyone is interested in joining the committee, please let a member of staff know.

Management Team
The management team is made up of the 3 committee officers, Richard Bennington, Hannah Dean and Kaylee Russell and the Nursery Manager Emma Raisbeck.

Staff Team
Emma Raisbeck – Nursery Manager, Designated Safeguard Lead, nursery SENDCo, Level 5
Lisa Lovell – Deputy Manager, Designated Safeguard Deputy, Level 3
Julie Thornton – Senior Practitioner, Level 3
Leah Bramley – Apprentice Practitioner (working towards Level 3), Kid’s Club Leader
Lucia Rodriguez – Early Years Practitioner Level 2 (working towards Level 3)
Tracy Hayton – Early Years Assistant
Demi Ambery – Apprentice Practitioner (working towards Level 2)

School Dinners
We do offer the option for your child to have a hot dinner prepared by the kitchen at Carlton Miniott CP School, these are charged at £2.10 per day and consist of a main course and a dessert.  These are payable to The Learning Tree and will be included on your monthly invoice.  We order the lunches on a daily basis.

Personal Belongings
We would appreciate it if you discouraged your child from bringing in personal belongings/toys from home.  This causes upset if other children want them, or if they get lost, damaged etc.  However, this does not include comforter items such as dummies, blankets, soft toys, we understand that these are important to the children, and we do encourage you to bring along just these items.

Cancellation of sessions
If you child is not going to attend any booked session it is vital that you inform the nursery at your earliest convenience by telephoning us on 01845526478.

Collection of children at end of session
If someone different is going to be collecting your child at the end of a particular session you must let a member of staff know prior.  If it is the first time, we have seen the person we will ask them for a password before allowing them to come in and collect the child.









Partnership with Parents
As your child’s first educator we do encourage you to contribute to the learning journey with WOW moments when your child has achieved a particular milestone at home or if you have celebrated any special occasions at home, or photographs from places you have visited etc.  Photographs can be directly uploaded to the First Steps Parent Link app or emailed directly to us at 511409@nyey.co.uk 

Facebook Page
We do have a Facebook page, please give the page a like, and follow our updates.  There are lots of videos on there with the staff singing, dancing, and reading stories.
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Terms and Conditions
Fees and Invoices
Fees are payable monthly in arrears based on the number of sessions booked for the period.  We accept cash, cheques, standing orders, bank payments or childcare voucher payments.  If payments are cancelled or returned by the bank, a fee of £35 may be charged to cover costs incurred by us.

Absences
All absences or holidays must be paid for in full, days in lieu cannot be arranged following sickness.  The Learning Tree Nursery & Kid’s Club is closed on Bank Holidays and for a week over the Christmas period.  You will not be charged for these days.

Late Collection
There will be a £10.00 charge plus normal fees applied to your invoice if your child is collected later than the time, they are booked in to attend. Parents and carers are welcome to ring the setting and ask to extend your child’s session if there is sufficient staffing and normal fee’s will apply, however it is not guaranteed that a place will be available as a matter of safeguarding and meeting child to adult ratio’s.

Cancellation or Session Changes
If an increase to a child’s sessions or change of days is required, this will be arranged as soon as there is a vacancy.  For any change to booked sessions, reduction or cancellation of sessions, four weeks’ written notice is required.  If parents wish to withdraw a child during this four week notice period; if insufficient notice is given; or if a child leaves without notice, a full charge will be made for the four weeks notice period.  Should there be any outstanding Nursery fees once a child has left, we will pursue these through the small claims court.  You will be liable for any additional costs incurred during this process.

Termination of a Nursery Place
We reserve the right to terminate a nursery place with immediate effect if any fees are not paid by the due date, or if a parent, carer or child displays abusive, threatening or otherwise inappropriate behaviour.  This includes swearing, rudeness, any racist or discriminatory language or gestures, shouting at staff or other parents, or anything else deemed intimidating or offensive.

Liability
We accept no responsibility for children whilst in their parent/carer’s care, such as prior to arrival or after they have been collected.  We cannot accept liability for any loss or damage to children’s and/or parents’ property, except if caused by our own negligence.

Safeguarding Children
If we have any concerns about the welfare of a child, we will endeavour to discuss this with the parent.  However, we have an obligation to report to the relevant authorities any instances where we consider that a child may have been neglected or abused.  We may do so without parents’ consent and/or without informing the parent.

Personal Property and Belongings
We cannot be held responsible for any loss or damage to children’s property.  Every reasonable effort will be made by nursery practitioners to ensure children’s belongings are not damaged or lost.  It is the responsibility of parents to clearly label all items of clothing and footwear.  We recommend that children wear practical and inexpensive clothing.  Children are required to bring two/three changes of clothes.  The wearing of jewellery is not normally permitted, but please speak to the manager if your child has special requirements.

Consent for Medicine
Parents are required to sign a medicine consent form before any medication can be given to a child.  Calpol will only be administered at the manager’s discretion and with the parent’s consent and no less than four hours after your child has been brought to nursery.  If your child is prescribed anti-biotics, they may only return to nursery 24 hours after the first dose has been administered, providing they appear well and at the discretion of the manager/deputy manager.



Childhood Illnesses
Nursery must be notified if a child is known to have contracted an illness or infectious disease.  We ask that parents notify us at their earliest convenience if their child will not be attending their session. Children who are ill should not return to nursery until they have recovered and must be kept at home if they are unable to cope with the normal nursery routine.  In the case of sickness and diarrhoea the child must stay at home until 48 hours have passed since the last bout.  Any child with a doubtful rash, discharge from the eyes, diarrhoea or high temperature should not be brought to nursery.  We have full authority to refuse to admit a child if they show any of the above signs or if we consider them to be ill.  If any of these of symptoms occur whilst the child is in nursery, or if we feel they are unwell, every effort will be made to contact the parent who may be asked to collect their child before the end of the session.  We reserve the right to take a child to hospital, and in this case, parents will be notified immediately.

Accident Procedure
We endeavour to minimise accidents but cannot accept responsibility for accident, injury or infection caused by other children.  We will administer basic first aid treatment where necessary in the case of a minor accident.  Parents will be informed of all accidents and will be required to sign their child’s accident form.  Parents arriving at nursery with children having already sustained a visible injury will be asked to complete an Accident at home form.
For more serious accidents involving hospital treatment, all attempts will be made to contact firstly parents and then, if necessary, emergency contacts as per the child’s registration form.  Failing this, we will take the child to hospital and will authorise treatment on behalf of parents, unless they have informed us in writing to withhold treatment.  Parents must notify us if their child changes GP or develops an allergy.  This information will help us in an emergency.

Sun cream Procedure
Our sun cream procedure is that parents/carers must apply their child’s first application of sun cream before bringing them into nursery.  We will top it up as necessary throughout the day.

Parental Complaints Policy
We aim to always meet the needs of the children.  Nevertheless, if a parent should have a complaint this should be raised in the first instance with the management team, who will then follow the complaints procedure.

Access to Information
All information concerning each child is kept in a personal file.  This information is confidential but is open to inspection by parents of the child concerned at any time.  Some records may be kept on the computer, these will also be available for inspection on request.

Photographs
Photographs will be taken while children are at nursery to assess their development and as a record of their achievements.  These photographs may be displayed around the nursery or used in children’s Learning Journeys.  Parents must inform us if they do not wish for us to take or use any pictures of their child.

Nursery Policies
Nursery Policies and Procedures are located in the entrance area of the nursery.  Any or all of the nursery policies can be reproduced for parents to take away on request.  The Nursery Policies are also available on our website – www.thelearningtreenursery.co.uk 

Contract
We recommend that parents read and understand these terms and conditions before signing them.  This, the registration form and our policies and procedures are your contract with The Learning Tree Nursery & Kid’s Club.  The management team reserves the right to give one month’s written notice to terminate or vary the conditions of this contract.

Signature of parent/carer

Name of child

Date
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